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August 2016 Status Update  

Voluntary Action Programs 

No Further Action and Covenant Not to Sue 

2/23- Methane samples collected and analyzed by Rob Freda at Weaver 

Consultant Group. 

2/25- Methane Monitoring report submitted by Rob Freda at Weaver 

Consultant group to Ohio EPA under 13 Authorization.  

4/26- Emailed Rob Freda to set up meeting to go over methane test results and 

set up meeting to discuss VAP possible course of action. 

6/20-Confirmed meeting scheduled for 6/22 with Rob Freda. 

6/22- Meeting held with Rob Freda to discuss course of action for the VAP and 

cost estimates. Fred Meyers of Division of Environmental Response and 

Revitalization VAP Division of Ohio EPA meeting scheduled for 7/15. 

6/24- Emails confirming meeting with Fred Meyers and Rob Freda for July 15, 

2016. 

6/27-Cost estimate for additional round of ground water sampling submitted by 

Rob Freda Weaver Consultant Group. 

7/15-Meeting held with myself, Rob Freda certified engineer(Weaver Consultant 

Group), Fred Meyers Ohio EPA Division of Environmental Response and 

Revitalization, Carrie Rasik risk assessor Ohio EPA Division of Environmental 

Response and Revitalization, Jason Reed ground water Ohio EPA Division of 

Environmental Response and Revitalization, Leonard Powell environmental 

supervisor Ohio EPA Division of Environmental Response and Revitalization.  

 Discussed with Jason Reed one additional sampling of ground water to 

confirm level of contamination will need to be provided in the VAP report along 



with a flow test. Mr. Reed said the flow test would need to be completed 

between March and May of 2017 (Ohio EPA standard time frame for optimum 

sampling) to set rate to determine if we will fit into a class B or an USD 

classification for groundwater. Both of these will determining what if any 

additional testing will be required for ground water.  

 Carrie Rasik, risk assessor wanted to see a second round of soil gas 

sampling in the 0-2' range as well as at the depth of contamination to confirm 

that the vapor intrusion was below acceptable screening levels. It was also 

discussed that in the SE corner of the property there would need to be 

additional borings to determine the level of off property vapor intrusion until 

levels were acceptable near the residential area surrounding the property.  

 After the meeting concluded Rob Freda and I discussed the course of 

action and the cost estimates I would need to get from him on what was 

requested. 

8/3-Rob Freda out to do methane gas sampling.  Spoke with Rob asked him to 

revise the cost estimate from the June 27, 2016 proposal for ground water 

sampling to reflect one more sampling event instead of two quoted and to get 

the proposal for the flow test which will need to take place between March and 

May 2017. 

 

 


